Burghfield & Mortimer Neighbourhood Action Group
Meeting at St Johns Hall June 23 rd 2025

At this meeting the AGM takes place preceding,
There being no other Candidates volunteering for the roles of

Chairman, Vice Chair, and Secretary
it was unanimously agreed that existing officers resume(keep) their
positions .
Therefore, Messrs Kilshaw,Thames Valley Police represented at each
meeting) and Coles were formally re-elected in their present
roles.

The AGM was then closed.
Meeting:

1. Chairman’s opening comments( If any) and welcome

2, Apologies for absence:
There were none

3. Matters arising:
There were none

4. Crime Figures are from 12-02-25

In total there were 107 Incidents. (Cllir Kilshaw has the
breakdown )

5. Neighbourhood Policing report:
PC Robert Hubbard -Clarke commented of speeding issues

from the Station upwards towards the War Memorial and a
discussion introducing a 20 mph speed limit ensued.



There has been a distinct spike in criminalactivity on the
recreation ground in Burghfield Common. A general discussion
ensued about A.S.B
Theft of motor vehicles is an issue and discussed.

In Mortimer, and as a result of intelligence given ,a Cannabis
factory in St Johns Road, found, and an arrest was made. We
were given to understand this seizure and further investigation

ongoing.

Four Houses Caravan Site was discussed.
It is nearing completion and ready for occupation. Exactly
how many of the original residents will returnis speculation
at present.
Discussion ensued regarding security and costs etc. Seurity
specialsing management of mobile Home Parks and Caravan
Sites is employed by WBC, as reassurance that it will be run
correctly.
Much discussion took place and it is hoped that there are no
problems there.

. A.O.B.

There was no other business
The meeting was closed accordingly.

Next meeting to be probably late September.

Richard Coles,
NAG secretary



